
    May 13, 1996

Mr. John Wilbur
Vice President
DENISON INDUSTRIES
P.O. Box 1459
Denison, Texas  75021-1459

Re: Aluminum Foundry
   Denison, Grayson County
   Account ID No. GI-0030-C

Dear Mr. Wilbur:

This is in response to your exemption registration, Form PI-8, 
concerning the proposed installation of a natural gas-fired 
aluminum melt furnace in Denison, Grayson County.  We understand 
that you will replace the existing Melt Furnace No. 7, 
identified in Permit 214 A as Emission Point No. 3G and located 
in Building 3908, with a new smaller furnace having a bath 
capacity of 6,000 pounds.

After evaluation of the information which you have furnished, we 
have determined that your proposed installation is exempt from 
permitting procedures under Standard Exemption 111 if 
constructed and operated as described in your registration 
request.  This standard exemption was authorized by the 
Executive Director of the Texas Natural Resource Conservation 
Commission (TNRCC) pursuant to §116.211 (Regulation VI).  A copy 
of the exemption in effect at the time of this registration is 
enclosed.  You must operate in accordance with all requirements 
of the enclosed standard exemption.

You are reminded that regardless of whether a permit is 
required, these facilities must be in compliance with all rules 
and regulations of the TNRCC and of the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency at all times. 

Your cooperation in this matter is appreciated.  If you have any 
questions concerning this exemption, please contact Mr. Dois 
Webb of our New Source Review Division at (512) 239-1575.

Sincerely, 



Gary I. Wallin, P.E.  
Manager, Mechanical Section
New Source Review Division

GW/DW/ss

Enclosures

cc: Mr. Jesse Macias, Air Program Manager, Arlington
Record No. 42881 
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